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Cavan County Council
Cavan - Belturbet Municipal District
Minutes of Meeting held on Tuesday 29th March in Market House, Blacklion.
Presiding:

Councillor (Cllr) Sean Smith, Cathaoirleach. 

Present:
Councillors Madeleine Argue, John Paul Feeley, Eugene Greenan,  
Apologies:
Councillors Damien Brady, Peter McVitty.

In attendance:   
Ger Finn, Director of Service. Derry Scanlan, SEE Cavan Belturbet Municipal District Office.
Also in attendance:  
Josephine McNiff, Cavan County Council


Seamus Enright, Sean McMahon, Anglo Celt.

Cathaoirleach Sean Smith raised the minutes of the previous meeting.  Cllr Feeley proposed and Cllr Argue seconded.
(i) Matters arising from previous meeting
1. Derry Scanlan raised the issue with Killymooney football pitch.  He stated that increased parking could be provided at Ard na Gréine at an estimate cost of €50,000. The netting and fencing is required on all sides of the pitch at an estimate cost of €40,000 to €50,000. He said that the pitch requires a lot of maintenance and that it’s a very small number of people who are looking after the facility.  He stated that a meeting was held with the committee and Marty Lynch also spoke with some residents.
Cllr Argue asked if Derry spoke with caretaker and Derry informed the meeting that he spoke with Brian Gaffney. Ger Finn stated that he’s unsure as to where the funding will be for works.

2. Cllr Smith stated that he had numerous complaints about parking in Ballyconnell.  Derry Scanlan stated that the only feasible solution was to introduce 2 hour parking.  This would require public consultation and it would take a few months for this process.
3. Ger Finn stated that he met the Cavan Chamber of Commerce about parking at the Multi-storey car park. 
4. Ger Finn stated that a family donated €15,000 for lights to be installed at Main Street, Cavan and a camera that would cover all of the car park.  He stated that he will progress with this and report at next meeting.

(ii) To note progress report on Roadwork’s Programme 

 .

Derry Scanlan stated that maintenance works were being carried out at present.
Ger Finn raised the Cavan Belturbet Schedule of Municipal Districts Works 2016. He asked to adopt the budget.  Cllr Feeley proposed and Cllr Argue seconded it.
Members Items
1. Pedestrian safety at the roundabout in Butlersbridge.
Cllr Greenan stated that this was a very busy roundabout and it’s on the main road to Monaghan. He said there is a pedestrian crossing there but traffic will not slow down and he asked if sign and ramps would be considered.
Derry Scanlan stated that this roundabout is under review in conjunction with the proposed relocation of both bus stops from the N3 to the old Belturbet Road in the interest of safety. There was a recent meeting with Bus Eireann to discuss the relocation and he will have an update for next meeting.
2. Safety issues at the Lisreagh/Glencurran road junction.
Cllr Greenan stated that this junction is on the old Ballyjamesduff Road and that it was a blind spot for traffic coming from town.  He stated that the person who owns the land here would be willing to co-operate with the Council. Derry Scanlan stated that there was no view around this bend.  He said he would check out the landowners and see what the cost would be.
3. Pedestrian crossing at Conaty’s shop, Tullacmongan, Cavan Town.
Cllr Greenan stated that this is part of Killymooney area.  He stated it is very dangerous for people crossing and asked if an zebra crossing could be installed.
Derry Scanlan stated that he will look at it and get Roads Office to assist.

A.O.B
Cllr Greenan asked if the traffic lights at Cock Hill and Harmony Heights could be turned off.  Ger Finn stated that people need to be able to cross from Harmony Heights to St. Clare’s.  He stated that Road Design did a lot of work and he will talk to them.  Cllr Argue stated that parents were happy with the traffic lights at this location. Cllr Greenan suggested that they be restricted to school hours and rush hours.

Cllr Smith asked what assistance was for Tidy Towns this year.  He stated they have made an application and wondered if there were any additional monies.  Ger Finn informed him there was just limited funding through the Waste Management Section.
Derry raised a letter from Jackie McKenna, Family Addiction Support Network, Dundalk, Co. Louth requesting €1,000 funding.  It was unanimously decided not to support the funding.  A letter will be forwarded to Jackie McKenna informing her of the meeting’s decision.

Derry Scanlan stated that he had a request from a small trader who wanted a casual trading place on the Market Square, Cavan.  It was unanimously decided not to allow this.

Cllr Argue asked if the canopy was staying in the Market Square.  Ger Finn stated that some people request it stays.  Cllr Greenan suggested getting feedback from the Cavan Chamber of Commerce.  Derry Scanlan stated that the Market Square and town core is the subject of a study aimed at investment and regeneration. The process has commenced and is likely to take several months to complete.
Meeting closed at 4.15pm.
Next meeting:  Tuesday 3rd May at 3.30pm in Town Hall, Belturbet.
Signed:  ________________________

Date:   __________________________
